Plympton School PTO 
Monthly Meeting Minutes 
Monday, June 14, 2010 - Plympton School Cafetorium 

The meeting was called to order at 7:04pm with 18 people in attendance. 

Co-President’s Welcome: Cindy Boudreau 
Welcome and thank you for coming to our last PTO meeting of this year. 

Secretary’s Report: Jessica Vautour 
Minutes were posted on the website. Motion to accept the minutes by Dee Muizulis and seconded by Marla Martorilli. 

Treasurer’s Report: Melissa Moran 
The Treasurer’s Report was distributed. A comment was made that the format was very nice. There was a question as to when the scholarship gets paid out. Once the person receiving the scholarship is notified, the recipient needs to make contact with the PTO to distribute the funds. The Attorney General fee was questioned and the group was notified that this is related to the tax return. 

Principal’s Report: Mrs. Taddeo 
Mrs. Nancy Hurwitz has been appointed the full time assistant principal position. Mrs. Hurwitz resides in Waltham and has been on the faculty of Plympton for 18 year. Welcome Mrs. Hurwitz! 
Grade 5 teacher’s position has been posted and interviews will begin June 23rd. 
Next year there will be 3 classes of every grade except for 1st grade. 
There will be an SEI 1 and SEI 2 class. 
Nicole Spagnulo will not be returning to Plympton, and the kindergarten diversion program has been moved. 
Fine arts night was a huge success. There were a large number of attendees and the performances were great. The student turn out was larger than normal. The venue for this effect will be looked into and possibly changed to accommodate all of the parents and guests better. 
Step up day is June 21st. Fifth graders will be transported by bus to their respective middle schools but will return and be dismissed from Plympton. All other grades will visit their teacher for the next year. 
Summer reading packets for those entering 4 and 5 are being passed out. Math packets will also be going home for grades 2-5. Extras will be on file in the office if anyone needs another copy. 
Mrs. Taddeo will be attending a meeting regarding specialist and will find out the status of the whether Plympton will receive a full time equivalent art teacher. 

Teachers Report: Mrs. Bousquet 
Teachers are thrilled with Mrs. Hurwtiz’s appointment. They have loved working with her and are glad that she has will be the new vice principal. 
Kindergarten and first grade want to thank the PTO for the busses for their field trip. 
Thanks in advance for the hours the PTO has put in and will put in for field day! 
Please encourage your children to read, write and practice math facts over the summer!!! 

Multicultural Report: Mrs. Bousquet 
Next year the focus will be on North America and the Caribbean. 
If you loaned items for the cases in the hall, please drop by this week and pick them up. 

Updates 
Spirit Day 
Special thank you to Kim King and Jen Schaeffer for helping with the schedule and thank you to everyone for everything they have done so far. We are waiting for official approval on the schedule by Mrs. Taddeo. Event planned for the day include: 
Magician 
Batting Cages 
Spray Park 
Rugby 
Inflatables inside and out 
Obstacle course 
Pizza and watermelon 
Slush & Popcorn 
Music 
Tattoos, face painting, chalk 
Beads & Bags for the Water bottles that each child is getting 
Lunches are a little different than normal to accommodate some of the activities 
A lot of volunteers for the days - volunteer schedule will be posted inside the guidance office. 
Remember bathing suits….a notice went home. An email reminder will be sent out by Mrs. Taddeo. 

Open Discussion 
Thank you to the current board for your service over the past 2 years and a special thank you to Missy Moran and Kim King who have served for 4 years. Those board members leaving were presented with potted flowers. 

The new board was introduced by Jessica Vautour: 
Cindy Boudreau - Co President 
Jen Schaeffer - Co President 
Matt Kiernan - Vice President 
Marla Martorilli - Recording Secretary 
MaryBeth Augustine Walsh - Corresponding Secretary 
Kristin Perez - Treasurer 

Next meeting will be held in September 2010. 

Motion to adjourn made by Matt Kiernan and seconded by Missy Moran.
